EXHIBIT: AA

PETITION: REINSTATEMENT OF 50 km/h SPEED LIMIT ON SOUTH BAY ROAD

August 2011

, , ,

In a report to the Traffic Committee of the City of Greater Sudbury on June 17, 2011, the General Manager of Infrastructure Services recommended that the speed limit on South Bay Road from Ramsey Lake Road to the east end remain at 50 km/h.

The Traffic Committee disregarded this recommendation and reduced the speed limit on the portion of South Bay Road from Ramsey Lake Road to Athletic Building Road to 40 km/h, without consultation with the residents of the area.

We, the residents of the area, request that the Traffic Committee/Council accept the recommendation of the report of the General Manager of Infrastructure Services, and return the speed limit on South Bay Road to 50 km/h. We request the opportunity to speak to the Traffic Committee on this issue.

THE ORIGINAL PETITION WAS SIGNED BY SEVENTEEN (17) RESIDENTS OF SOUTH BAY ROAD.